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Minutes of 
THE FLORIDA REAL ESTATE COMMISSION 

March 19 and 20, 2013 
General Meeting 

 
Chair Chip Boring called the meeting of the Florida Real Estate Commission to order, at approximately 8:30 
a.m., in Orlando, Florida, on this 19th day of March, 2013. 
 
The following Commission members were in attendance: Chair Chip Boring, Vice-Chair Roger Enzor, Darla 
Furst, Poul Hornsleth and Josh Podolsky.  Commissioner DeNapoli was excused and not present.  Mr. Tom 
Barnhart, Senior Assistant Attorney General, appeared as counsel for the Commission.  Mr. Barnhart 
declared a quorum present. 
 
Department and Division staff present at the meeting: Denise Johnson, Deputy Director; Patrick 
Cunningham, Chief Attorney; Christina Arzillo, Lauren Roderick and Joseph Solla, Assistant General 
Counsels; Sara Kimmig, Bureau Chief of Enforcement; Jocelyn Pomales, Operation Management Consultant 
II; JoEllen Peacock, Education Coordinator; Johanne Knudson, Regulatory Specialist III; Susan Bailey, 
Administrative Assistant II; Beverly Ridenauer, Government Analyst II; Sissy Atkinson, Government 
Analyst I; Lori Crawford, Regulatory Supervisor/Consultant.  American Court Reporting, Inc. (407) 896-
1813 provided court services. 
 
Approval of the Minutes 

 
Commissioner Hornsleth moved; seconded by Vice-Chair Enzor to approve the Minutes of the February 19 
and 20, 2013, General Meeting, as written. The motion passed without dissent. 
 
Monthly Exam Performance Summary Report 
 
Deputy Director Johnson presented the monthly Exam Performance Summary Report and addressed 
comments from the Commission.   
 
Unlicensed Activity Report 
 
Bureau Chief Kimmig presented the Unlicensed Activity Report and addressed questions from the 
Commission.   
 
Report Regarding Enforcement Trends and Escrow Audits 
 
Bureau Chief Kimmig presented the report regarding Complaint Trends and Escrow Audit Summary. Ms. 
Kimmig addressed questions and comments from the Commission. 
 
 
 






























